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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

Kingscliff High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities. The scope of 
work includes a new creative and performing arts building, new library, new senior learning environment, refurbished 
hospitality facilities and general learning spaces, and new sports pavilion.  

Progress summary 

School Infrastructure NSW has obtained the necessary planning consents to proceed with upgrades to Kingscliff High 
School. The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) has approved the State Significant 
Development application for the main works. The Conditions of Approval can be found on the DPIE major projects 
website:  www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/39476   

Next Steps  

Main works construction will start soon following the satisfaction of the relevant SSDA Conditions. This will include: 
construction of the new creative and performing arts building, demolition of the administration building garden beds, 
demolition of internal walls in Block C, and works to Block A and the COLA.  

We will keep the community updated with further details prior to construction starting.  
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